
OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 

Thursday, September 8 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

!
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RECORDERʼS

Greetings Nobles, 
Time does fly when you are having fun! What a great summer 

with all the great events planned in and around Zenobia. The summer 
started with the annual Findlay Clowns golf outing, and I am happy 
to say my team won the outing! Now, before you accuse us of cheat-
ing, the Clowns pulled the winner out of a hat. Either way, the event 
was a good one and enjoyed by all who participated. Thank you, 
Findlay Clown unit, and especially Noble Steve Horton for chairing 
the event.  

Myself, with Lady Alisha and Chief Rabban Todd Miller and 
Lady Mellissa, travelled to Shriners Erie for their open house. We 
spent the day with Illustrious Sir Charlie Murphy and Nobles Mark 
Allred and Todd Williams celebrating Erie’s milestone birthday. 
Even a couple of Jeepsters made the trip to see all the wonderful pa-
tients and staff at Shriners Erie. 

This years Imperial Session was held in Minneapolis, Minnesota, 
and as you imagine, it was quite an adventure, and Zenobia was rep-
resented well. Old friends and new friends had a great week of fun 
and fellowship, along with taking care of business for both our cor-
porations. 

Picnics, picnics, picnics! Instead of a potentate’s youth dance this 
year, we went out of the box and held a youth picnic. Representatives 
from both Rainbow Girls and DeMolay, along with their parents, 
friends and possible new members, enjoyed a fun-filled afternoon 
and some great food off the grill. The Zenobia Patrol had a great steak 
fry on “old timers’ night.” What a great night! Now the big one! Our 
100th hospital picnic. Thank you to all who attended. Representatives 
from Erie, Chicago and Ohio Shriner’s Childrens put on excellent 
presentations, and most importantly, some of our Shriner kids were 
present. The event was a great way to celebrate 100 years with stories 
from the staff and our kids on how Shriners healthcare has changed 
their lives for the better. It was a great way for our membership to 
see where all their hard work and dedication to the world’s greatest 
philanthropy has helped all the children in our charge.  

No summer is complete without Fremont Shrine Club hosting 
their annual divan night at Ole’ Zims. If you would have told me 30 
years ago, when I first started attending the event with my parents 
and grandparents, that in 2022 I would have the honor of being po-
tentate and speaking to all who attended the event, I would have said 
you’re crazy. Well crazy things happen and I could not have asked 
for a better evening. Although the event has changed over the years, 
the message stays the same. Fremont Shrine Club supports Zenobia 
and it’s Divan. Thank you for a wonderful evening and all your sup-
port over the years, it has truly meant a lot to me in my journey be-
coming potentate. 

Finally, what is summer without baseball! Our annual Mudhens 
Night with our brothers from the Valley of Toledo was, as usual, 
nothing short of spectacular! Also, a big thank you to Robin Hoffman 
for making this year’s Hoffman Memorial a huge success! The 
course at Heather Downs Country Club was full and even if some 
of us did not golf our best that day, we knew what the day was actu-
ally for, raising funds for the world’s greatest philanthropy. 

Nobles, as you can see this summer was action packed. As fall 
approaches, Zenobia will be back at full speed. Please join us at our 
stated meeting on Thursday, September 8. Sell those Sportsmen’s 
raffle tickets and keep your ears open, as I hear there might be an-
other meat raffle in the works for November. 

Ty Stout, Potentate

The 2023 Circus Kick Off 
meeting will be on TUESDAY, 
October 4. Please note the date 
change. This was necessary due 
to the Shrine calendar and per-
sonal conflicts. There will not be 
any additional circus meetings in 
September or October. The next 
following meeting also will be a 
Tuesday, on November 1.  

Regardless of your involve-
ment on, or off, the committee, 
the important thing to be work-
ing right now is CIRCUS PRO-
GRAM ADS. This is still the 
best way to support our circus, 

outside of generating atten-
dance. It is the only part that 100 
percent of profits STAY at Zeno-
bia. There are many members 
who continue to gather ads. Last 
year it was exciting to see so 
many Nobles who submitted 
their first ad. Be a part of this 
terrific group by getting an ad 
for the book. 

The circus is back on our reg-
ular schedule. It is the third week 
of March (16-19) at what is now 
called the Glass City Convention 
Center (Seagate Centre). Your 
support in the past has been 

greatly appreciated and we look 
forward to your involvement in 
2023. 

Our meeting on October 4 is 
open to anyone. Please have 
someone from your group be 
present to get the updates first-
hand. Also, commission checks 
and any remaining circus ad 
packets will be distributed. Pizza 
will be served at 6:30 p.m., with 
meeting beginning at 7. Plan 
now to attend! 

Will see you at the 7 p.m. cir-
cus meeting on TUESDAY, Oc-
tober 4, at Zenobia.

 

UNDER THE BIG TOP 
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“3-Ring Bulletin” 

What a terrific response there has been to the circus ad sales! The ads have been steadily 
coming into the office.  Great work, Nobles!  If you are one of those who has yet to sell your 
first ad (ever, or in a long time), then, it is your time to take a chance and ask now.  Zenobia 
Shriners is a great cause to support.  Many people will support simply because you did ask 
them!  It is easier to get a circus ad than you may have thought.   

You still have December to contact businesses so they can use their 2014 budget to sponsor a 
circus ad.  Remember, proceeds from all circus ads stay with Zenobia. 

“2 tickets for the price of one” is now going on.  Do not miss the ONLY opportunity to purchase 
gift tickets, or your family circus tickets, at the best price.  This will only be available until Dec 
23rd, and then it will be over and not returning.  Tell everyone (Lodge, family, friends and 
neighbors) you see and know.  Tickets can ONLY be purchased at Zenobia, or by phone, with 
credit card, at 1-800-GO-CIRCUS. 

The next Circus Meeting is December 17th at Zenobia.  It will begin at 7 PM and will conclude by 8 PM if 
possible.  Be sure your club/unit sends a rep to the meeting and stays up-to-date with the happenings of 
our circus. 

Be a part of the greatest “fun”draiser at Zenobia! 

 

Dear Nobles, 
Grace and peace to you and 

yours in the name of the Great 
Creator.  

The weatherman tells us that 
the month of September marks 
the first month of autumn. We, 
as Shrine/Masons, mark Sep-
tember as the return to our gath-
ering in lodge and Shrine. This 
tome prays that you have had a 
summer of relaxing and enjoy-
ing the Great Creator’s beauty.  

It’s time now to get started. To 

h 
a 
t

Chaplain’s

 I will begin by stating that 
following in the footsteps of 
Dick Fries is a daunting task. He 
has served with distinction and 
honor, and his accolades are 
endless. His election as Recorder 
Emeritus is well deserved. I have 
learned a great deal in a short 
time, but by no means have I ac-
quired all the knowledge and 
wisdom that the job entails. It is 
a big job. Please be patient; if I 
don’t know the answer, I will 
find it.  

Now on to the fall Zenobia 
season. First out of the box is the 
stated meeting on Thursday, 
September 8. Then come two of 
three of our major fund-raising 
events.  

The next big event is the 
Sportsmen’s Extravaganza, Sat- 

Continued on page 14 

TV SPECIAL ON HOSPITALS 
The 100th anniversary of Shriners Hospitals will be recognized on a national television 

channel. This will be on Friday, September 16, 2022. The ABC television network will be broad‐
casting a 30‐minute special about the story of our hospitals. The exact time of the show had 
not been released as of this writing.  

This special will be narrated by Kristin Bell (the voice of Anna in “Frozen”) who is giving 
her time to do this. After the original broadcast, the program will be presented on Hulu and 
Disney+, the parent company of ABC. 

Look for further information on this program and plan to watch the TV special on our hos‐
pitals. 

WEBFEZ 
Many Nobles are not aware of the Shriners International member website, Webfez. 
You have access to your information, and can update your address, telephone and 

email address information, if you wish. To log on/register, go to webfez.shrinenet.org. 
2023 dues have been posted on webfez. A reminder that 2023 dues should be paid by 
December 31, 2022. Feel free to pay your dues now. Go to your information on webfez 
and click on the “dues notice” button.

get up and “attem.” To search out 
and find good men and true, who 
would make a good brother 
Mason or Shriner. There are so 
many joys being a part of our great 
fraternity, that each of us should 
feel that joy as we share it with 
men of our family and co-workers.  

The old saying, “many hands 
make light work,” is no truer than 
when it comes time to help in the 
obligation we have made to the 
boys and girls whose needs are 
ours to comfort and aide. There is 
no greater honor placed upon us 
than to be a part of helping a child 
with burns and orthopedic stress. 

We are Shrine/Masons, bound 
together by our obligations. Men 
good and true who see a need and 
can do no other than to fix it.  

Peace,  
Chaplain  

Hugh W. Bowland, DMN 



Hidey-Ho Nobles, 
The Clowns have been quite 

busy attending parades: Carey, 
Vanlue, Arlington, McComb, 
etc. Ballooning has been picking 
up as well: steam show, church, 
nursing home, festivals, etc. We 
have many more on the sched-

ule, and are always looking for 
more to enjoy and to make 
known the existence and philan-
thropy of the Shrine.  

A great honor this year was to 
be invited to LaRue, Ohio, to the 
Oorang Bang Parade, celebrating 
an original NFL football team 
from years back who had as one 
of its members, Jim Thorpe.  

The Clowns are always look-
ing for more members and help 
is always available to learn bal-
loon twisting, costuming, 
makeup and participating in pa-

rades and ballooning.  
Nobles, join us anytime you 

are able, even if just for a visit. 
We meet on the third Thursday 
of each month at the Clown 
building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m. and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All 
are welcome to attend, please 
call a day or two ahead to let us 
know if you’re coming, so we 
have enough food. Call Jim/ 
419-421-6396 or Chuck / 419-
306-9559 with any inquiries.
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    Jerry Crouch - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
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Shriners Children’s - Erie 
    Charles Murphy, PP- - - - - - - - - - - Vice Chair, Board of Governors 
    C. Douglas Curry, PP - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
    Wallace Powell - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Emeritus 
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Nathan Weiker - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - First Ceremonial Master 
Jay Stewart- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Second Ceremonial Master 
Rev. Hugh Bowland - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Chaplain 
Ken Janicki - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Director of Units 
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The Shrine Hospitals for Children is celebrating its 100th Anniversary this year  
and Shriners are celebrating their Sesquicentennial. Cost to petition Zenobia is 
reduced to $150.00 for 2022. 

PETITION FOR INITIATION AND MEMBERSHIP
ZENOBIA 
SHRINE 

8048 Broadstone Blvd. 
Perrysburg, OH 43551 

419-661-9200 
 

For Office use only: 
Creation 
Number:_____________

TO THE ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE, OFFICERS AND NOBLES OF ZENOBIA SHRINE, 
SITUATED IN NORTHWEST OHIO: 

 
I, ____________________________________________ hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good standing in 

(Please Print Your Full Name) 
_________________________ Lodge, Number__________ Located in_______________________________________ 
                                                                                                                                           (City & State) 
Which is a Lodge recognized by or in amity with the Conference of Grand Masters of North America. Furthermore, I have 
resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as required by the Bylaws of Shriners International.  
I respectfully pray that I may be made a Noble of the Mystic Shrine and become a member of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
If I be found worthy, and my request granted, I promise to conform  to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of 
Shriners International and the Bylaws and Ceremonies of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
Birthplace _____________________________________________ Date of Birth ______________________________ 
 
Were you ever a DeMolay? __________ If so, what was the Chapter name and location?_________________________ 
 
Profession or Occupation___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Have you previously applied for admission to any Temple of the Order? _______Where? __________ When? ________  
 
Residence Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                (Street)                                                                                                                  (County) 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                               (City)                                                                         (State)                                  (Zip) 
 
Business Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                (Street)                                                                                                                  (County) 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                               (City)                                                                         (State)                                  (Zip)

Home Phone _________________________________________ 
 
Business Phone_______________________________________ 
 
Email Address________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name_______________________ Fez Size___________ 
 
Signature_____________________________ Date___________ 
 
Recommended and Vouched for on the Honor of 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 

For Office Use Only 
 

Elected on ___________ Created on ___________ 
 
$____________ Received on__________________ 
 
Balance $__________ Received on_____________ 

o M/C  o Visa  o Check  o Cash 
 

Account # _________________________________ 
 
Expiration Date _____________ Check _________ 
 

INITIATION, DUES & FEES $150.00 

All Nobles & Ladies Welcome 
 

On TUESDAY, October 4 
Pizza at 6:30 ~ Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

This meeting is OPEN to everyone.

Commission Checks & Ad Packets will be handed out. 
 

NO CIRCUS MEETING WILL BE HELD IN SEPTEMBER. 
**Next Circus meeting will be November 1, 2022 @ 7:00** 

 

Please make an effort to attend.

Tiffin 
Hornets
Zenobia Tiffin Hornets partic-

ipated in Bloomville’s first 
Block Party Parade on August 6. 
Grand Marshal for this event 
was Jon “Big Nut” Peters. You 
just never know who you’re 
going to see at a parade. As 
aways:  Love the smiles, waves 
and high fives throughout the 
parade route… Awesome! 

Bill Eckelberry, Treas.

Greetings from the Zenobia 
Campers! 

Is it that time already? Yes it 
is, and it is prime camping time! 

In June, Tom and Cindy were 
our wagon masters. They chose 
Vacationland Travelers for our 
destination. That is a nice private 
campground, just outside of 
Castalia, where they are mem-
bers. Everyone enjoyed the 
Thursday evening welcome they 
had prepared. Friday brought us 
a French toast and bacon break-
fast (they furnished)! That 
evening was a spaghetti and 
salad dinner, again furnished! 
Our big day was Saturday! For 
breakfast it was off to Cold 
Creek Restaurant. After resting 
up, it was dinner time. Tom and 
Cindy had a catered barbecue 
meal with all the trimmings! 
That was one fine camp out! 
Thank you, Tom and Cindy! 

Next was July. This one had 
John and Brenda as our wagon 
masters. We traveled back to Va-
cationland Travelers, as they 
also are members. For the 
Thursday evening meal we trav-
eled to Bellevue, to a restaurant 
on the golf course–a fine meal! 
Friday breakfast was at Cold 
Creek Restaurant–hard to beat 
their food! That evening was 

“Mexican themed.” Furnished 
were all the fixins for tacos or 
taco salad! Saturday was break-
fast and lunch on our own. Then 
for dinner, it was our famous pot 
luck!! John and Brenda fur-
nished ham for the main entree; 
and you can’t believe all the 
extra dishes brought in! It goes 
without saying, at ALL of the 
meals at the camp out there are 
MANY side dishes brought in 
from all the campers!!! 

As of this writing, the August 
camp out has not happened yet. 
Steve is the wagon master and is 
taking us to Fire Lake Camp-
ground near Bowling Green. I 
have seen his agenda, and it 
looks like another good one! 

As you can see, we Campers 
are ENJOYING our summer!! 

Until next month, KEEP THE 
CAMPFIRES BURNING! 

 Rod

 ZEnOBia CaMpERs

 

CLOWNS
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Zenobia at the Imperial Session Parade.

Zenobia visits Target Field for a Minnesota Twins 
game.

Zenobia visits Shriners Childrens Twin Cities.

2022 IMPERIAL SHRINE HELD IN MINNEAPOLIS 
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Sportsmen's Extravaganza Meeting 
Thursday, September 22 

Final Meeting Before the Saturday, October 1 Event! 
Nobles: Please have all of the tickets sold by this time turned in for the final Early 

Bird drawings. We will be going over the final assigned responsibilities for the var-
ious activities for the day of the event. Additional help is always needed and wel-
come! Please step up and lend a hand! 

All Nobles and Ladies welcome at this meeting. Social and pizza at 6 p.m., at 
Zenobia. Meeting at 7 p.m. 

Nobles, 
Welcome back Nobles!! 

Hope you had a fantastic sum-
mer. It is hard to believe fall is 
here already and the summer has 
gone by. Wyatt has started foot-
ball and Lady Melissa and I can-
not wait to watch him this year.  

While we were away at Impe-
rial Session in Minneapolis this 
year, we successfully defeated 
another dues increase. If you are 
thinking about going on my 
Chief Rabban trip in February of 
2023, time is running out to sign 
up, with only a few rooms re-
maining. Please call Magic 
Cruises ASAP and talk to Mar-
cia or Patti for detailed informa-
tion, as well as see the flyer for 
highlights.  

Come out and help support 
our Sportsmen’s Extravaganza, 
as we are in need of volunteers 

the day of the event, and ask 
every member to please sell tick-
ets. COVID has not been 
friendly to this event the last 
couple of years, and we could 
use all hands on deck to make 
this a successful fund-raiser for 
our temple this year. Please con-
tact myself or Georgia Durain on 
how you can help with this event 
on Saturday, October 1.  

Again, if there is any event 
you would like to see new or 
continued, please let me know. If 
you are interested in getting 
more involved with Zenobia, let 
me know and we will help you 
get more involved. We will be 
looking for a new treasurer in 
the near future, as Dave Coy is 
getting ready to retire.  

Respectfully yours 
Todd Miller,  

Chief Rabban

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

On August 11-14, the Interna-
tional Shrine Hillbilly Conven-
tion took place at Frankenmuth, 
Michigan. At that convention a 
special presentation took place! 
One of our hospital kids was 
presented an honorary dual asso-
ciate membership in both the 
host Clan #55 and our own Clan 
#75!  

The Raban of Clan #55 – the 
Michigan Pine Ticks – is Brian 
Geiser of Elf Khurafeh Temple. 
I, Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm, am 
from our Zenobia Temple, and 
the Raban of Clan #75, the 
Turkey Foot Clan. The young 
man is Josh Davis. Josh has 
cerebral palsy and a rare form of 
epilepsy. This caused physical 
and cognitive disabilities. When 
he was first diagnosed early in 
his youth, he and his mom were 
told he would never walk, but 
would be confined to a wheel-
chair the rest of his life! But then 
he was introduced to the 
Shriners Hospital System! Our 
Roadrunners transported him 
back and forth to our Chicago 
facility! It has taken many trips! 

Then two years ago he had 
his legs reconstructed and func-
tional again! He continues to re-
cover and is able to roam on his 

own! His mom says he does play 
adaptive sports, such as sled 
hockey, golf, baseball and soc-
cer! 

Nobles, you can be PROUD! 
Our efforts help many of the 
young people such as Josh! And 
to honor him at an international 
convention, in front of hundreds 
of other Nobles that are also 
“Cuzzins,”  was a great honor! 

THANK YOU! 
Rod Wilhelm

HILLBILLIES - INTERNATIONAL  
SHRINE HILLBILLY CONVENTION 

Josh Davis (center) was presented an honorary dual associate 
membership by Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm (left)of Turkeyfoot Clan 
and Brian Geise of Michigan Pine Ticks Clan.

Honorary Hillbilly Josh Davis

PATROL  
OLD TIMERS 
STEAK  
AND CORN 
ROAST  
AT ZENOBIA
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YOU ARE INVITED! 
Plan now on attending  

the Firelands Shrine Club 

STEAK FRY 
Monday, September 12 

Place:  Herm’s Shelter House 
3222 Laylin Road 

Norwalk, OH 44857 
5:00 ‐ Social (Donation or BYOB) 

6:00 PM – Dinner 
Menu – Steak, Potato, Baked Bean 

Salad and Dessert 
All for only $25.00/Person 

Nobles, their ladies and Brother Masons 
are welcome! 

Reservations extended to NOON Sept. 7  
by email/call 

Tom ‐ thomasgilbert0222@gmail.com 
(419‐668‐5715) 

or Herm ‐ herm@accnorwalk.com 
(419‐706‐3602) 

We look forward to seeing you  
on Monday, September 12!

2022 PARADE SEASON 
Nobles, you are required to get the Potentate’s permis‐
sion to participate in a parade. The Temple’s insurance 
does not cover you or your unit or club if you have not 
received permission from the Potentate to participate in 
a parade. You need to submit your request to the Temple 
or email a request to the Potentate or Temple. You can 
not get permission after the parade date.

Zenobia Jeepsters have been 
very busy with participation in 
about 20 parades and that many 
more to go. We average four to 
five Jeepsters at a parade and 
most communities give us a do-
nation. 

The Jeepsters received the 
most exposure at the fifth annual 
Jeepfest that took place on Au-
gust 13. There were more than 
70,000 spectators from over 37 
states. Six Nobles were able to 
have their Jeepsters transport 
VIPs near the front of the pa-
rade, along with 1,400 Jeeps. 

This year we did not lead off, 
as many VIPs were unable to get 
through traffic in order to ride in 
our Jeepsters. We had the same 
problem, but thanks to Assistant 
Director Gene Gordon, the prob-
lem was solved by contacting 
the police who summoned the 
Toledo Fire Department to es-
cort the Jeepsters through the 
traffic mess. Your director was 
even rescued by a lady fire-
fighter in a golf cart with flash-
ing red lights off the Highlevel 
Bridge, where three of us were 
stuck in traffic. 

There is no doubt the Jeep-
sters thrilled the crowd, blowing 
our horns as we cruised along 
the parade route with VIP pas-
sengers waving enthusiastically. 
This was great public relations 
for Zenobia Shrine. 

The Nobles who drove in 
Jeepfest were Gene Gordon with 
passenger Gary L. Byers, Lucas 
County Commissioner; Art Pat-
terson with passenger Teresa 
Fedor, 11th Ohio District Sena-

tor; Howard Shirling with pas-
senger Paula Hicks-Hudson, 
Representative District 44; Doug 
Barchent with passenger John 
Hobbs III, Toledo City Council; 
Jack Green with passenger Joel 
Obrecht, Bowling Green admin-
istrator, and Ron Smith with  
passenger Ron Wells, adminis-
trative assistant for Lucas 

County Commissioners. 
We learned that “mini-ducks” 

are awarded to Jeeps that look 
good, so a couple of us received 
little ducks from spectators. 
There is never a dull moment for 
this unit, as the Jeepsters are still 
“going miles for children’s 
smiles.” 

Ronald R. Smith, Director

‘BEEps’ 
 from 
 the

Assistant Director Gene Gordon next to his Jeepster displaying a 
mini duck given to him by a spectator, which represents a good 
looking Jeep at the start of the Jeepfest Parade.

Jeepsters line up for Jeepfest.
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Random Shots  
from the Marksmen 

The Marksmen are fielding a 
team for the 11th Masonic Dis-
trict Sporting Clays Shoot on 
Sunday, September 25, at W.R. 
Hunt Club in Clyde. Our goal? 
To win, of course.  

The Marksmen’s September 
business meeting (the third 
Thursday) is September 15. All 
Nobles are welcome. Please 
come, get to know us, and find 
out about our plans for shooting 
and educational events for the 
rest of 2022 and into 2023.  

Remember to handle your 
firearms safely and responsibly. 
If you are a hunter, good luck 
for the upcoming seasons. 

 

Zenobia 
Marksmen

Howdy ta all ma Cuzzins and 
you Flatlanders out there! 

WOW! It’s been so hot - ma 
dog’s ben dreamin bout ICI-
CLES! Now that’s HOT! 

Here we are startin the nineth 
month - that means that this year 
is 2/3’s over! Again I say 
WOW! 

What have us Hillbillys been 
doing? Not as much as we nor-
mally would! 

I - as the Raban - seeing the 
gas and diesel prices going thru 
the roof - looking at cost versus 
donations, made a ruling that if 
parade distances were near/over 
50 miles one way - we would 
pass this year!  

That being said - we started 
with bang! Three in a row! June 
3rd at Genoa we had 7 Cuzzins 
start the season! Then on the 4th 
- it was off to the Point 
Place/Shoreland Parade. Nine 
Cuzzins were in attendance! On 
the 5th it was Bascom - with 7 
Cuzzins there! Then a little lull - 
until July 9th - Two at about the 
same time! The old “Taxi” trav-
eled to Blissfield, Mi. and the 
“Out House” headed to Delta! 
We could have traveled to Swan-
ton on August 13th and 
Napoleon on the14th, but - the 
International Hillbilly Conven-
tion was being held in Birch 

Run, Michigan, from August 11-
14 - and most of the ones who 
participate in parades would be 
there! 

Next for us was the Pem-
berville Parade on August 20 - 
our Possum Queen Contest on 
August 21 - and the Potentate’s 
Parade will be on September 
5th! 

We will be restarting our 
meetings on September 2nd. All 
in all - a good summer season! 

So - till we hit the back fence 
again in October – HONOR 
THE COB! 

Old Guy

 

hillbilly 
notes
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Attending the 1993 Annual A-Team Appreciation Party were: (top, 
left to right) Joe Vedra, Dave Kennedy, Fred Emmitt, Marilyn 
Sager, Ruth Price; (middle) Faye Grevis, Roni Lawrence, Bernie 
Welniak P.P., Dorothy Welniak, Gloria Mucci, and (bottom) 
Karen Kennedy, Dennis Gable P.P., and Joan Gable.

Zenobia Tiffin Hornets at Bloomville, Ohio parade, held August 7: Nobles Paul Snavely, Vaugh Riffle, 
Rob Ochier, Irvin Remaley, Ohio State Big Nut, Bill Eckelberry and Al Linke.

RECORDER’S REPORT  
Continued from page 9 

urday, October 1, at what was 
formerly called the Seagate Cen-
ter. We need your help in selling 
tickets and for you to be at the 
Seagate event on October 1. We 
need you to attend and have fun, 
and if you can volunteer to help 
out, it would be much appreci-
ated.  

The annual circus kick-off 

will be on Tuesday, October 4, at 
6:30. Please plan to attend this 
very important meeting. We 
must sell circus book ads to 
make our circus profitable. It 
takes a great deal of organization 
and planning to attain the high 
level of success our circus de-
serves. We need you to help us 
with that to make this the best 
circus ever.  

Best regards to all.  
John Mann

Divan Night with the Fre-
mont Shrine Club was a deli-
cious delight. Good food and 
fellowship was experienced, but 
the highlight was being able to 
recognize “one of our own.” It 
was a real pleasure to host the 
event in honor of Ill. Sir Ty Stout 
and Lady Alisha.  

Members and guests present 
were treated to an educational 
evening as speaker Shannon 
Woodward shared the family ex-
perience while getting treatment 
for her grandson at Shriners 
Children’s Chicago over the past 
nine years. He is doing well and, 
as Shriners, we are pleased to be 
able to help. Thank you, Shan-
non, for sharing your story. 

The evening began with Pres-
ident Steve Kelly welcoming all 
and introducing his officers. Fol-
lowing the meal, Ambassador 
Jason Pontius discussed the 
many events soon to occur 
through Zenobia, then OG Scott 
Harder presented the PPs and 
Divan to those present. The 
evening closed with an emo-
tional speech by Ty Stout, Poten-
tate, who expressed “thanks” to 
his friends present for their sup-
port over the years. 

Our next meeting will be 
Thursday, September 15, at 
Monticello Lodge. This “stag 
night” is open to any Seneca/ 
Sandusky Mason or Shriner and 
will be an opportunity to share in 
the direction the club will be tak-
ing during the next few years. 
Come enjoy the steak fry for 
only $15.00, which begins at 6 
p.m. Contact John Avers to reg-
ister, 419-607-3882. 

Fremont 
shrine Club

Greetings Pitmasters, 
Well, here we go again! Time 

to come off our summer break 
and get back to business. At our 
June meeting with lackluster at-
tendance, we decided to go dark 
for July and August. Even 
though we did not meet for busi-
ness, the unit was busy over the 
summer cooking for various 
Shrine units.  

On Monday, September 19, 
we will meet at Zenobia Shrine 
for our first meeting after our 
summer hiatus. We will dine at 
6:30, with a meeting to follow. 
Please attend, as shirts that were 
back ordered have arrived, and 
we need to discuss the direction 
the unit wants to take in the up-
coming year.  

Thanks to all you do, and we 
look forward to seeing you on 
September 19.  

Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit-
wood burning. 

Ty

Pitmasters

The Lancers continue to be 
the iconic parade unit of Zeno-
bia. Fall events are growing and 
so is the need for more drivers. 
If you are interested, contact 
Barry VanHoozen or Karl Ew-
banks. 

The unit has been meeting, 
and scheduling parades and 
events, plus discussing our look 
for the vehicles. It has been an 
exciting time for us to develop 
our future. If you have missed 
our meetings, attend the next one 
and get caught up. We have a 
great deal happening. 

Members! The meeting dates 
and time have been changed. 
The unit will now hold the busi-
ness meeting on the third Mon-
day of each month. Thus, the 
next meeting will be September 
19, at 6:30 p.m., at Zenobia. 
Look for an email from our di-
rector. 

Nobles, watch for us from the 
sidelines of the parade, or better, 
come join us and be IN the pa-
rade as a Lancer!

 

Lancers



Greetings Nobles, 
Findlay SC is ready to come 

out of the two months of being 

dark, and getting back to the 
business of having fun in the 
Shrine.  

Locally, we will be having 
our Findlay SC/K of C ban-
quet on Wednesday, Septem-
ber 21, at the K of C building 
on the southwest corner of 
West Main Cross Street and 
Western Avenue, Findlay. 

Please be sure to mark your 
calendar and encourage other 
Nobles to attend this wonder-
ful tradition between organiza-
tions. Contact any officer of 
the club with your RSVP. All 
Nobles are invited to join in 
the celebration. It’s a great 
time and this year’s profits go 
to where the Findlay SC desig-

nates, so join us.  
Meeting attendance has been 

low, if you have any suggestions 
as to how we can possibly make 
attendance more appealing to 
the Nobles, please let us know, 
we would love to see more at-
tend.  

Enjoy this weather as it be-
gins to cool.  

Zenobia meets the second 
Thursday of the month and 
Findlay SC meets on the first 
Saturday of each month at 10 
a.m., after the Blue Lodge 
breakfast in the Findlay Ma-
sonic Complex, 303 OsbornAv-
enue. Please call Jim / 
419-421-6396 or Chuck / 419-
306-9559 with any inquiries.
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2022 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                                                     Meets 
CAMPERS                                           Tom Mohr                                    419-836-6139                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTORʼS STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
EVZONES                                           Ron Przybylski                            419-539-7753                     2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     3rd Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        Mike Ray                                     419-902-6132                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Eric Erickson                               419-349-2972                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           Leroy Williams                            419-346-2189                     TBA 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          Tim Larimore                               419-303-3109                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-882-5657                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           Jim Warren                               419-894-6347                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-862-2844                   4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLYʼS CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

 

TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446
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OPPORTUNITY
Units, Clubs and 
Affiliates take the 
opportunity to 
submit a picture 
of your meeting  
or event to be 
included in the 
Hadji. 

SUPPORT YOUR 
HADJI  

– ADVERTISE

Hope everyone enjoyed their 
summer. The Patrol Old Timers 
Steak and Corn Roast was held 
on July 16, with close to 50 in at-
tendance. Thanks to those who 
helped out and for the overall 
support. A big thank you to Glo-
ria Mucci for donating the 
cooker that we have borrowed 
over the years. Received many 
compliments on the quality of 
the steaks and corn. We had a 
good showing from the Divan, 
who are mostly members.  

It was good to see the 
Kennedys and Neubers, who 
were visiting from Florida. Larry 
played euchre with us on several 
Thursdays. He thought he was 
going to take some of our quar-
ters back with him, but I think he 

broke even. Still, a lot of fun!  
John Mann, our new business 

manager and recorder, has 
played a number of times and 
ended up joining the Patrol. Wel-
come, John!  

Congratulations to Illustrious 
Sir Ty Stout, whose picture and 
story appeared in the National 
Shrine Magazine. He and his 
Lady Alisha were in attendance 
at our steak roast. 

Saw Joan Marsh and Kay 
Platt at Faye Schwisow’s fu-
neral. Thank you to Joan for 
dropping off an overview with a 
number of pictures from the Pa-
trol 100th Anniversary in 2008, 
that Bill had compiled. A lot of 
fun memories.  

Condolences to the families 
of Dick Miller and Sheri 
Stucker, who passed recently. 
Get well wishes to Tom Binder 
P.P., Mel Micham, Doug LeBay, 
Todd Miller, and Ray and Mary 
Wymer. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

patrol

Greetings Nobles! 
The Highlanders hope your 

summer was restful and reward-
ing.  

For the remainder of 2022, 
the Highlanders have shifted to 
meeting once per month, on the 
third Tuesday for dinner and a 
regular business meeting. We 
will begin to plan our social and 
other events for the rest of 2022 
and 2023. All Nobles are wel-
come at our meetings.  Please 
contact Director Dave Coy at 
shootingcpa@gmail.com to let 
him know you are planning to 
attend, so we can plan for suffi-
cient meals.

 

Highlander 
Hi-Lites

have been a lot of changes in the 
fraternity, and we need to change 
with them. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

Care 
Concern 
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive  
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757 

Phone 419/878-4055  
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of 
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic 
Community, Inc.

The Dog Days of Summer are 
almost over; I, however, did not 
complain about the heat, for we 
all know what’s coming in a few 
more months. I hope everyone 
enjoyed their summer.  

As I write this column, the 
Fremont Shrine Club is honor-
ing our Illustrious Sir Ty Stout 
and his Lady Alisha at Ole Zims, 
this evening. Hopefully, I will 
see some of you.  

To the best of my knowledge, 
we don’t appear to have anyone 
on our sick list. I haven’t seen 
nor heard from Illustrious Sir 
Mike and Nancy Lee for quite 
some time. However, I have 

been told they eat at the senior 
center in Bowling Green on a 
regular basis, so apparently they 
are getting out.  

Lady Susan Schnapp turned 
in Illustrious Sir Mike’s jewel 
recently. Thanks, Susan. We 
have a number of Divan mem-
bers who will be in need of 
them, so, if you are not using 
yours, please contact me. We 
will be coming up with a way to 
put your name on the back, 
along with whomever may have 
given it to you. 

Congratulations to our Illus-
trious Sir Ty Stout, whose pic-
ture and story of Trying New 
Ideas, recently appeared in the 
National Shriner’s Magazine. Ty 
is a third generation Shriner and 
one of our younger potentates. 
He and the Divan have had a 
good year and indeed are think-
ing outside of the box. There 

#8


